
 

 

The County Council of Durham 
(Aldwin Close, Skirlaw Close, Alington Close, Kirkham Close, Villiers Close and 

Hambleton Way, Chilton) 
(Temporary Road and Footpath Closure) 

Order 2024 
 

The Council on 6/9/2024 made the above Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act, 
1984 as amended, Section 14 (1) to prohibit all vehicular and pedestrian traffic from 
proceeding on the following lengths of road and footpath Road Closure (closed to 
vehicular traffic) 1. a 49 metre length of Aldwin Close between Number 11 and 
Numbers 1 to 5 and also a 53 metre length between Number 27 and Numbers 17 to 
22 2. a 65 metre length of Skirlaw Close between Number 27 Granville Drive and 
Numbers 5 to 9 Skirlaw Close 3. a 40 metre length of Alington Close between Number 
1 and Numbers 4 to 7 4. a 68 metre length of Kirkham Close between Number 16 and 
Numbers 5 to 8 5. a 60 metre length of Villiers Close between Number 1 and Numbers 
7 to 10 Footpath Closure (closed to pedestrian traffic) a 47 metre length of footpath 
of Hambleton Way from the side of Number 1 to rear Number 2 and side Number 6 to 
enable new fibre telecom infrastructure installation works to be undertaken. Alternative 
routes will not be available to vehicular traffic during the installs in the cul-de-sacs. 
Other footways and footpaths are available in the adjacent area during the footpath 
closure. The maximum duration of the Order is 6 months. The proposed works are to 
commence on 17/9/2024 and are anticipated to be completed in 6 months. On 
occasions, alternative dates for closure may be necessary and these will be signed 
accordingly.  
 
Dated: 13/9/2024 
 

Helen Bradley 
Director of Legal & Democratic Services 

County Hall, Durham 
 


